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10 October  2025 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The last couple of weeks have been pretty full on for all staff. Our open evening and open 
morning attracted over 800+ visitors which was quite something. Many parents/carers were 
quick to recognise how well the ethos of the school was reflected by our entire community; 
both adults and students. The changes over the past few years and those we have planned 
over the coming years fortuitously fall very much in line with where we believe government 
policy will be travelling in the future.  
 
Both Ms Bendel (Our SENDCO) and I attended a conference this Wednesday where Helen 
Hayes MP,  who is the chair of the Education Select Committee, gave us some first hand 
insights into the committee's brief and recommendations to the government regarding 
SEND and the disadvantaged.  If their recommendations become adopted, the notion of 
inclusivity and support of SEN students in classrooms will become a driving priority. There 
are already clear signs from Ofsted that inclusivity will be a priority so there may actually be 
some joined up thinking! 
 
Amongst the recommendations was a clear drive towards training for all school staff in 
effective support of students with needs ensuring that everyone is an SEN champion,  an 
increase in specialised leadership in school and a requirement that new heads are SEN 
trained and are compelled to ensure that the SENDCO is on the leadership team. A critical 
one was the changing of accountability measures for schools to ensure that all children are 
supported.  There were many, many more. We await to see how many of the 
recommendations will be adopted but in many respects John Colet is already pushing 
forward with a greater focus on inclusivity for all of our pupils. Our vision, ‘Every Student 
Thriving’, our refreshed SEN provision and a revamped culture of positivity have started us 
on, what I hope, will be a much greater journey.  Like all journeys there will be plenty of 
bumps in the road as we evolve our mindset, but the will is there and therefore the way will 
be found. 
 
On another note it was a pleasure for me to congratulate our new prefect team as they 
were gathered in the Hall by Mrs Lark on Tuesday.  Developing confidence and leadership is 
one of our big drivers and it was great to see such a positive and vibrant set of student 
leaders.  Straight after this I was up in the sixth form centre with Year 12 who were 
completely immersed in the Green Skills Business challenge.  This involved them creating 
green business ideas to pitch.  Amongst them were plugs you could monitor through an 
app and bespoke bird feeders around school encouraging an awareness of our natural 
surroundings. 
 
Finally, a head’s up :  On Wednesday afternoon next week we will be running our Lockdown 
procedure rehearsal. Please speak to your child about this, they will be given more 
information by their tutors early next week in preparation. Reinforce the importance of 
sensible behaviour and listening diligently to the teachers as it is important that all of 
our community know the drill for such an alarm in the unlikely event that it is ever 
needed. 
 
Take Care - Ian Brierly 
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REMINDERS & NOTICES 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
23 October (Thursday)​ ​ ​ ​ ​ School finishes for half-term 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ (2.55pm finish) 
13 November​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ‘Into the Sixth’ Open Evening 
 
CURRENT VACANCIES 
 

●​ Cover Supervisor 
●​ Exam Assistant 
●​ Learning Resources Co-ordinator 

 
Please check our website for further details here. 
 
SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION 
 
If parents have any concerns about this practice or, believe that any young person at John 
Colet School might be at risk, then please do contact one of the members of our 
Safeguarding Team via  - safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk 
 
PE KIT 
 

●​ Bottoms - JCS Shorts, JCS Skorts, JCS navy leggings or plain black/navy leggings 
●​ Top - JCS T-Shirt 
●​ JCS half-zip or JCS Blue Hoodie (Other forms of top or Hoodie are not acceptable) 
●​ White socks (required for every sporting activity) 
●​ Long Blue socks (required for both rugby and football) 
●​ Sports trainers that do not mark surfaces.  
●​ NO Nike pro-style shorts or converse style trainers 

 
MESSAGE CAREERS 
 
Support for Year 11 Mock Interviews: Following the great feedback from previous years and 
growing interest from our current Year 11 students, we are pleased to be hosting mock 
interviews on Wednesday 15th October 9.30am-12.30pm.  If you are able to support this 
valuable event and help our students gain interview experience please get in touch by 
emailing careers@johncolet.co.uk. 
 
 
 
 
 

Ready - Respectful - Responsible - Kind - Authentic 

https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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PARENT SUPPORT : Click HERE for Higher Res PDF 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ZwxKubkXt0Dt0ZMSiIkNJAder3awmFNn/view?usp=sharing
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TOOLED UP - PARENT SUPPORT 
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT  
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